

P.O. Box 3123 Postal Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

**FEBRUARY 1974** 

### **DINNER PROGRAM**

Date:

February 19, 1974

**FIELD TRIP** 

Starting

Time:

5.15 p.m. to 5.30 p.m.

Place:

Central Heating Plant

University of Ottawa

Parking:

South West Corner of

Somerset and King Edward

Use North Door of

Boiler Plant at Loading Ramp

Subject:

The Human Side of

Control Monitoring

Dinner:

7.00 to 8.00 Cathay House.

Upstairs, 228 Albert Street

Ottawa

Speaker:

W. T. (Bill) Vaughan, P. Eng.

Planning and Construction Dept.

University of Ottawa.

Mr. Vaughan will be assisted by a representative of a Control company.

The field trip will complement the discussion. Everyone is urged to take advantage of this opportunity.

#### OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER

#### **CURLING BONSPIEL**

Please take note of the attached notice and make our annual bash a must.

- 4.00 to 6.00 p.m. Curling

February 28, 1974 at Ottawa Curling Club. O'Connor Street.

Dinner - 6.45 p.m.

Cost - \$8.00 - Curling and Dinner:

\$5.00 - Dinner only,

# **CHAPTERS** REGIONAL CONFERENCE

L. Wilson announced the names of the C.R.C. Organizing Committee under the chairmanship of A. Oakes. These are as follows:

A. Oakes

- General Chairman

G. Carscallen

Social Functions & Hospitality

H. Atkinson

Arrangements & Accommodations - Finance

D. Minshall J. Partington

Publicity

T. Deigel

Reception, Registration &

Transportation

B. Scally

Technical Regional Director

D. Ledgett L. Wilson

Chapter President

Klassen

Past Regional Director

G.\Wilson

Director at Large

INTER-CHAPTER BONSPIEL

We have just been advised by the Ontario Chapter that they have re-scheduled the Inter-chapter Bonspiel to 22 March 1974 in Toronto, Our chapter currently holds two of the three trophies. It should be possible to organize at least three rinks to attend this bonspiel and make a clean sweep of the titles this year.

Anyone who is interested in attending please submit your names to Gerry Patterson as soon as possible.

Further details will be available at our February 19 meetina.

(over)

## PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

As you are all aware by now the CRC meeting will be held in Ottawa this April. Delegates and alternates from each Region II chapter will be meeting to report on their chapter activities, to discuss their problems and perhaps to put forward resolutions to Society for their action. This is the grass roots of our Society operation and where everything starts.

The six months planning that goes into the preparation of this conference is not done solely to provide a meeting place for these delegates. The CRC is planned for and cannot be a success without the complete participation of the host Chapter's members. Each member is entitled to and encouraged to sit as observers at the business meetings. The technical sessions are planned mainly for our members and visitors and not specifically for the visiting delegates.

Many of you have travelled many miles to attend technical sessions in other cities. This is an opportunity, which incidentally comes only once every 13 years, to attend a CRC in your own area. I would like each one of you to plan on attending as many of the functions as possible.

Our Chapter is responsible to Society for the administration of approximately 170 Society members in our area. We realize that many of you cannot join or regularly participate in Chapter affairs, because of the distances involved in travelling to Ottawa. I would like to issue a special invitation to you all to attend this conference. Come to your Chapter's CRC, see the workings of your Society and enjoy the Conference.

Lorne Wilson.